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| am Bill Cagle, board member of Sunrise Enterprises, an organization that supports
over 115 people with disabilities with 30+ staff within Douglas County.

Before we proceed, we should acknowledge that we are all disabled or handicapped in
some way. The need for eyeglasses indicates impaired or “handicapped” vision. Dental
braces are a sign of imperfect teeth. Diabetes, arthritis, rosacea, a “trick” knee—these
can all be considered disabilities to some extent. The whole human race lives with the
reality of imperfection. Everyone experiences less-than-ideal conditions. We are all
broken in some way. The handicaps we live with are simply a matter of degree.

DSP’s provide hope and joy for those with a higher degree of disability. It is truly a labor
of love, because it can be extremely challenging. But DSP’s also receive the privilege of
seeing the joy of the world through the eyes of their special clients. And that is a joy |
would encourage everyone to experience.

I am writing in support of HB 2457. It ensures that DSPs get the wages they deserve by
moving DSP wages to 150% of minimum wage and covering the Paid Leave Oregon
Payroll Expense).

The pandemic and changing workforce have continued to erode our progress on wages.
Even though providers consistently pay wages above the amount that is funded, we (or
they) still struggle to hire and retain employees. This complicated, critical work is often
paid less than fast food employees.

Current reimbursements for these services were built on cost studies that are now years
old, so even though service rate models are fully funded, the costs built into these
models are significantly behind the current market. | have attached an overview
highlighting these key points and showing how DSP wages consistently trend above the
reimbursement rate.

e Please vote yes on HB 2457. DSPs, the people they support and

their families are counting on your support!



Thank you !!!!

Bill Cagle — Board Member

www.sunrisehelps.com
bcagle057 @gmail.com

541-784-6421


http://www.sunrisehelps.com/
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Value the Work.
PAC HB 2457 Raise the Wage.

We must continue to move the Direct Support Professional (D5SP) workforce out of crisis.

The 2021 Laglslature made a historic investment in services to pecple with Intellectual and developmental
dizabilttias (1/DD) and for tha firet time tha 1/DD system was FULLY FUNDED. Ewen though thig invastmeant
allow ed us to increase wages for DSPs by 51.26 an hour (cument average relmbursement wags for DSPs at

S17.81), providers still report an average DSP vacancy rate of 23%.

Additional incroazes in wagos ara nesded to addrese the current workforce shortage, Per a recent ORA,
survay, 85% of providers are no longer accepting referrals to serve new people and 86% hawe reduced
capaclty or closed services and antlclpate closing additlonal services.

Protect your investment and continue fully
funding |/DD rates while prioritizing DSPs!

In 2023 we must continue to increase
DSP wages by supporting HE 2457

HE 2457 will make twe eritical long-term Investments in
Direet Support Professlonals:
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